
        Official Minutes of  
Moe Twp Board of Supervisors 

August 1, 2016 (audio recording available) 
 
 

The meeting was called to order by Bushard.  All members of the Board were in 
attendance.  The POA was given.   
 
A motion was made to approve the agenda with the addition of Letter to County on 
Intersection of County Road 8 and 40 under Old Business.  (m- Fred Krafthefer, s- 
John Krafthefer, v- unan) 
 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the July 11th monthly meeting.   (m- 
John Krafthefer, s- Fred Krafthefer, v- unan) 
 
The Treasurer’s report was given.  A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s 
report.  (m- Fred Krafthefer, s- John Krafthefer, v- unan)   
 
The monthly claims were read by the Clerk.  A motion was made to accept the claims 
as read.  (m- John Krafthefer, s- Fred Krafthefer, v- unan)   
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Road Report 
Bushard contacted the township attorney regarding township road classification.  He 
was told that once a township road is designated it stays a township road.  However, 
if unmaintained for 25 years the people living on the road must build the road back up 
to standards and petition the township to take the road over again.  Vacating a road 
is difficult to do.  This was researched do to all the traffic Darrel Saathoff was getting 
at the end of Bay View Road , but he has removed the realtor listing and the traffic 
has decreased significantly.  
 
Central Specialties does not do soft spot repairs as part of the road project so Paz is 
back finishing up these areas.  We have a call into Central Specialties to blacktop a 
small parking area and sidewalk at Pioneer Park. 
 
LP Gas Supplier 
Bushard called local propane suppliers to get quotes on propane as well as placing a 
500 gallon tank at Pioneer Park for the winter.   After discussing the options a motion 
was made to go with Hi Way Amoco (m- Fred Krafthefer, s- John Krafthefer, v-unan)  
 
Voting Booths 
The clerk showed the board the voting booths that were purchased for the August 9th 
Primary. 
 
Blacktop Update  
A question came up as to whether Central Specialties is going to send a crew around 
to do driveways and/or aprons?  The township currently has a call into Central 



Specialties to see if they would give us a bid to do a parking area and sidewalk to the 
door at Pioneer Park. 
 
Letter to County Regarding Junction of County Road 8 and 40 
The clerk read a draft letter that will be sent to the county commissioner’s office 
supporting a 4 way stop at the intersection of County road 8 and county road 40.  
The board would not support a round-about. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Barrows Review and Hearing 
Bushard went to the viewing and hearing where a variance was requested for the 
addition of a deck not meeting the setback to the lake.  The township supported the 
county’s decision.  The Variance was granted. 
 
Timber Shores Road and Ditch 
We will need to address the water issue in the near future.  Recent heavy rains have 
been washing the roadway out.  Possibly a culvert to move the water to the over side 
of the roadway before it fills in the culvert further down with gravel.  
 
Announcements and Correspondence 
The Clerk read all correspondence for the month. 
 
September Meeting Time and Place 
It was agreed by all that the next month’s meeting would be moved to 7:00PM on 
Tuesday, September 6th in observance of Labor Day. 
 

Public Input 
A comment was made that at times it can be difficult for the public to hear what thw 
board is saying. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn.  (m- Fred Krafthefer, s- John Krafthefer, v- unan) 
 
Respectfully submitted by,  
 
Todd Egenes, Clerk  
 
Chairperson_______________________________ 


